
CULMS
Newsletter

Number 7

July 2013

Community for 
Undergraduate 
Learning in the 
Mathematical 
Sciences



The CULMS Newsletter 

CULMS is the Community for Undergraduate Learning in the Mathematical 
Sciences. 

This newsletter is for mathematical science providers at universities with a 
focus on teaching and learning.

Each issue will share local and international knowledge and research as 
well as provide information about resources and conferences.

Editors:			   Bill Barton, 		 The University of Auckland 
				    Greg Oates, 		 The University of Auckland
				    Mike Thomas, 	 The University of Auckland
				  
	
Published by: 		  The Mathematics Education Unit, 
				    The University of Auckland, 
				    Private Bag 92019
				    Auckland, New Zealand

Correspondence: 		 Greg Oates		   
				    g.oates@auckland.ac.nz

Website:			   www.math.auckland.ac.nz/CULMS

Previous editions of the newsletter can downloaded from our website or for a hard copy 
please email Greg Oates at g.oates@auckland.ac.nz
   

ISSN 2230-3804 (Print)                                  
ISSN 2230-3812 (Online)   



CULMS Newsletter 

Number 7 July 2013 

 

Foreword 2 

Greg Oates  

  

Capturing Undergraduate Learning 3 

Bill Barton & Judy Paterson  

 

Entry-level Mathematics Placement Study at the University of 

Minnesota Duluth 

7 

Kathryn E. Lenz  

  

Mathematics-Bridging, 101, 201, or What? 13 

Andy Begg  

  

Vector Calculus for Engineers – The Academic Development 

Model 

21 

Tracy S. Craig & Anita Campbell  

 

 








